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May 2, 2012
SUMMARY MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:05 p.m.

ROLL CALL:  PRESENT -
Robert Alcazar, Frank Gornick (arrived at 4:06 p.m.), Fely Guzman, Joe Olivares, Jose Plascencia (arrived at 4:08 p.m.), Alice Saviez, and Lydia Zabrycki 

 ABSENT -

Brian Angus, Richard Keyes, Keith Lovgren, and Sam Norman
AGENDA CHANGES:  

None
   ABSTENTIONS:

None

STAFF/CHAIR REPORT:

Chair Alice Saviez asked the B&I Committee (Committee) whether they had a preference regarding whether the Committee holds its meetings at the Fresno Regional Workforce Investment Board’s (FRWIB’s) Business Services Center (BSC), or the FRWIB’s downtown office.  Pam Lassetter, Assistant Director, FRWIB stated that FRWIB staff would poll the Committee members prior to the next scheduled meeting for their meeting location preferences.


PUBLIC COMMENTS:

None
	Item
	Description/Action Taken

	1.
	February 1, 2012, Business and Industry Committee Meeting Minutes 

	
	GORNICK/ZABRYCKI – APPROVED THE FEBRUARY 1, 2012, BUSINESS AND INDUSTRY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES (UNANIMOUS).

	2.
	Items Referred by Other Committees

	
	There were no items referred by other committees.

	3.
	Boomerang Project

	
	Ms. Lassetter introduced Joe Denham and Courtney Smith, who shared about The Boomerang Project with the Committee, a project of the Creative Fresno group.  
Mr. Denham defined a “Boomerang” as “A person that returns to the place from where they came”.  The objective of The Boomerang Project is to attract ten (10) highly skilled professionals back to Fresno in 2012.  According to the U.S. Census Bureau, one (1) in every six (6) college graduates will leave Fresno to work outside the area.  
Ms. Smith provided the Committee with an email address to send the names and contact information of any potential “Boomerangs” that the Committee may know, and information regarding any high skill level jobs of which they may be aware, that could potentially be filled by a “Boomerang”.
This was an information item.


	4.
	Blue Tech Modification

	
	Ms. Lassetter presented for the Committee’s review, discussion and approval, modifications to the current Blue Tech deliverables.  The FRWIB is two and a half (2½) years into the five (5) year Blue Tech contract.  

Ms. Lassetter stated that for the 2012-2013 Program Year (PY), the FRWIB is taking a significant cut in funding, which will affect the Blue Tech contract by reducing the current contract from $440,000 to $400,000.  Ms. Lassetter indicated that there needs to be a continued focus on economic development opportunities during the remaining two and a half (2½) years of the contract.  She also stated that it is important to continue to focus on the following major objectives, as they relate to Blue Technology:  Industry Cluster Management, Business Incubation, Strategic Planning, Cluster Support and Expansion, and Entrepreneurship and Business Development.
There was a discussion by the Committee on working with the City of Fresno, the County of Fresno, the San Joaquin Valley Partnership, the Office of Community and Economic Development, and Fresno State to brand Fresno as the number one center for water technology.

David Zoldoske, Director, International Center for Water Technology (ICWT), invited the Committee to attend the ICWT’s third Water Technology Conference, and provided details on the Conference speakers, sessions and exhibitors.

	
	OLIVARES/ZABRYCKI APPROVED THE BLUE TECH MODIFICATION.  (UNANIMOUS)

	5.
	Incumbent Worker Training Recommendations

	
	Kevin Smith, Deputy Director of Business Services, FRWIB, presented the PY 2011-2012 Incumbent Worker Training (IWT) projects for the Committee’s recommendation to the FRWIB.   The recommendation included the approval of a total of $150,000 to two (2) of the FRWIB’s strategic partners:  $120,000 to California Municipal Technology Consulting to deliver training to approximately 140 individuals, and $30,000 to the Lyles Center to deliver training to ten (10) individuals.  The purpose of IWT is to assist employers in layoff aversion strategies. 
Mr. Smith stated that with the help of these two (2) strategic partners, five (5) companies have been identified that are facing a very real threat of layoffs or pending layoffs in the near future.  The companies identified are Valley Protein, La Tapatia, Li Destri Foods, Central Valley Tank, and Pacific Solar Company.   

	
	OLIVARES/GORNICK RECOMMENDED THAT THE FRWIB APPROVE THE INCUMBENT WORKER TRAINING RECOMMENDATIONS.  (UNANIMOUS)

	6.
	Blue Tech Initiative – Barriers Update

	
	Mr. Smith reported that he and Dan Clawson, Program Manager, International Center for Water Technology, completed a validation study with water cluster businesses on the key barriers previously identified through interviews with these businesses.  Mr. Smith stated that most of the businesses surveyed did not have issues with regulations themselves, but with the interpretation of those regulations and with overall communication with legislative and local agencies.  Mr. Smith indicated that he also spent time discussing some of the identified barriers with these agencies and found that many of them are very interested in supporting local businesses as much as possible.  
Mr. Smith stated that FRWIB staff has developed a packet, which summarizes the issues that have been uncovered through this project, and that the packets will be sent to all appropriate agencies in the near future.  Mr. Smith concluded by stating that one of the best solutions to facilitate open communication between local businesses and agencies is to create workshops and open forums, and that the BSC is a great location to hold these events.  Several agencies, including the San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District, Cal OSHA, the Department of Industrial Relations, and the local Certified Unified Program Agencies representing the California Accidental Release Program have agreed to participate in such workshops and forums.

	
	This was an information item.

	7.
	Third Quarter Customer Satisfaction Report for Program Year 2011 - 2012

	
	Mr. Smith presented the Third Quarter Customer Satisfaction Report for PY 2011-2012 for the Committee’s recommendation to the FRWIB.  There were no questions by the Committee. 

	
	GORNICK/OLIVARES RECOMMENDED THAT THE FRWIB ACCEPT THE THIRD QUARTER CUSTOMER SATISFACTION REPORT FOR PROGRAM YEAR 2011 – 2012.  (UNANIMOUS)

	8.
	Second and Third Quarter Employer Relations Survey

	
	Mr. Smith presented the results from the Second and Third Quarter Employer Relations Survey, and stated that the scores remain at a high level.  He also noted that Third Quarter scores were at 5.0 for all questions from all employers surveyed.  Chair Saviez asked how many employers were surveyed each quarter and Mr. Smith indicated that an average of fifteen (15) to twenty (20) employers are surveyed each quarter.  Director Guzman asked which sectors were surveyed and Mr. Smith stated that employers surveyed were from various sectors, ranging from medical to manufacturing.  

	
	ALCAZAR/ZABRYCKI RECOMMENDED THAT THE FRWIB ACCEPT THE SECOND AND THIRD QUARTER EMPLOYER RELATIONS SURVEY.  (UNANIMOUS)

	9.
	Rapid Response – Worker Adjustment and Retraining Notification Act Notice

	
	Ms. Lassetter reported that during the Third Quarter of PY 2011-2012, the Rapid Response team met with four (4) employers and provided information to 153 dislocated workers. 

	
	This was an information item.

	10.
	Referral of Agenda Items to Other Committees

	
	There were no items referred to other committees.

	11.
	August 1, 2012, Agenda Items

	
	None.

	12.
	Meeting Feedback

	
	None.

	
	The meeting was adjourned at 5:26 p.m.


